December 1, 1975

Mr. Jacob Pilibosian

140 Federal Street

Suite 520

" Boston, Massachusetts 02110

Dear Mr. Pilibosian:

I received your letter of Hovember 26 and
want to take this opportunity to thank vou
for renewing your Stewardship for the coming
year.

Our sincerest thanks to you for vour continued
support.

Enclosed please find our Receipt No. 22197
and the Stewardship pin, which you regquested.

Sincerely vours,

Stephen Xambourian
Executive Director
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